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October 19, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

It is with resolve and optimism that I transmit to you the enclosed motion that commits King County government as a principal sponsor to “100% Talent, a Gender Equity Initiative for King County.”  
In 2011, women in the Seattle metropolitan area who worked full-time, year-round, earned just 73 cents for every dollar earned by men. For women of color, the gap is even wider with Hispanic, African-American, and Asian and Pacific Islander women earning just 41 percent, 49 percent and 60 percent of white men, respectively. 

Here at King County, we are doing better. In fact, our female employees earn a fraction of a penny more on the dollar relative to our male employees – but our work is far from finished. We too have a wider wage gap for women of color, who earn 90 cents relative to white male employees. To that end, we are committed to improving wage equity in our own organization, and serving as a regional leader to encourage other employers to do the same. 

A first important step is signing onto the 100% Talent initiative, which aims to get 500 regional companies to commit to implementing best-practice solutions to close the gender wage gap. With your partnership, not only are we signing the pledge but we are also committing both financial and in-kind resources to support the program. 

As a leader on this issue, I believe we can not only share our good work on wage equity but also our deep commitment to equity and social justice, as is articulated in our King County Strategic Plan. I believe it is our responsibility to ensure that this movement and its resources reach women of color and low-income women, who are hardest hit by the wage gap. What’s more, by committing to 100% Talent we will benefit from the training, knowledge and best-practice sharing of other regional companies at the forefront of this challenge. 
I am grateful for the leadership on the part of the Seattle Metropolitan Chamber of Commerce and the Women’s Funding Alliance on this important issue, and look forward to continuing this work with them as a contributing partner.  
If you have any questions concerning the attached motion please contact Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Director, Human Resources Division, at 206-477-3274. 
Sincerely, 
Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure
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Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)

Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES
